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SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

JANUARY 28, 2013
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Present at 4:30 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt and Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools.
I.
Superintendent’s Progress Towards Goals

Dr. Robinson handed out an updated draft of her progress towards goals for


the current year, 2012-2013.  In addition, the Superintendent included up-to-date 
information on MCAS results, 2012, new DESE evaluation model, curriculum 
development workshops, and Subject Area Committees (SAC’s).  There are


committees representing all subject areas as well as the addition of guidance 


and the library.  Teachers are appreciating the time to connect and work

collaboratively across buildings. Lead teachers are paid a stipend of $2,500 per year.


The duties of the position of Director of Operations were discussed.  Discussions

continue with regard to how to break down the largest responsibilities of that


position and disseminate those duties among those positions that have any kind


of involvement in a particular area.  Norman Fredette is being paid a monthly stipend to


oversee the grounds including snow plowing and contact with the DPW and


Ms. Farrell.


Members of the committee advised the creation of a flow chart of positions and


functions of the school leadership.  It was the consensus that when presenting


the budget to the City Council and the community at large there should be a


way to explain how the budget is created and what it represents.  There was


discussion regarding the addition of an interim special education consultant to


oversee out-placements. 
II.
Review of School Committee Goals


Committee members asked for an overview of the plans that the Mayor


has for the City for the rest of the year.  The Mayor shared his overall plan for 
improvements in Amesbury.  Ms. LaValley spoke about the City paying for the $55,000


condensation tank replacement at the middle school out of capital expenses.


In order to address Goal Three, the Mayor will be requesting a capital improvement list 
from the school department.


There was discussion relating to disseminating information to the community in regards 

to the increase in unfunded mandates such as the new educator evaluation tool.


The Statement of Interest for the Amesbury Elementary School has to be updated and 
submitted soon to the Massachusetts School Building Authority.
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The Mayor was asked if there was anything in store for the school department


maintenance building and surrounding area.  He said there was nothing planned



at this time.


Also, members need to email Mr. McGee their ideas and choices for the 10-15


elements on the Superintendent’s evaluation tool for the personnel subcommittee


meeting to be held on February 19th.  Ideas need to be sent to Mr. McGee by 


February 14th.


No votes were taken.  Meeting ended at 7:00 p.m.
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